September/October 2018

Dear Pastors, Supporters, and Praying Friends,

Continued Travels During Furlough

During the past couple of months, our family has been in meetings in Texas, Louisiana, Pennsylvania, Delaware, New
York, Florida, Oklahoma, Missouri, and Virginia. What a blessing it has been to visit our supporting churches and meet
people who have been praying for us and supporting the ministry in Kenya for ten years! We want to thank each of you for
standing behind us and laboring together with us in the work of God.

Upcoming Trip to Kenya

My second trip to Kenya to teach hearing and Deaf Bible College will take place on November 14th-30th. We covet your
prayers, not only for my safely in travel but also that the Word of the Lord will have free course in the hearts of the Bible
students. I look forward to being back with our Kenyan brothers and sisters as I work alongside them in ministry during
those two weeks. In addition, our church will be celebrating the marriage of two of our young people on the 24th of
November.

Update on Karen Baptist Church

Nearly every week I get reports from our people at Karen Baptist Church on how the church is doing in our absence. Itis a
blessing to know that Christians are continuing to grow in the Lord and also that visitors have been attending the services.
Five faithful men in the church continue to preach to the people each week what God lays on their hearts. This opportunity
is helping these men to gain confidence behind the pulpit and further ground them in the Word of God. In addition, Bro.
Njoroge, one of my KSL graduates, continues to interpret for the Deaf at Karen Baptist Church.

Update on Bro. Sabastian

In October, Bro. Sabastian showed up in court, and once again his case was postponed. His next court hearing will take
place in December. In all likelihood the judge and/or officials have been bribed to ensure that nothing gets accomplished.
Please pray that God will uphold Bro. Sabastian and encourage his heart through this trial. Pray that God will meet his
financial needs as the inefficient handling of his trial is a great financial burden on his family Finally pray that God will
bring his case to a favorable conclusion which would allow this innocent man to return to his family and lead a normal life.

We deeply appreciate your prayers and faithful support for the work in Kenya.

Because of Him,
B.J. Cormier
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